Toyota Statement on Rebuttal of Professor Gilbert's
‘Unintended Acceleration’ Demonstration

March 05, 2010

Toyota and Exponent have provided Professor David Gilbert of Southern Illinois University with the results of
their thorough evaluations of his demonstration of apparent “unintended acceleration” in Toyota and Lexus
vehicles as described in his Preliminary Report and in histestimony at recent Congressional hearings. In
evaluating Professor Gilbert’s claims, Exponent also analyzed the footage of Professor Gilbert’s appearance on
ABC News on February 22, 2010.

Toyota has also supplied the results of these evaluations to the appropriate Congressional Committees. The
analysis of Professor’s Gilbert’ s demonstration establishes that he has reengineered and rewired the signals from
the accelerator pedal. This rewired circuit is highly unlikely to occur naturally and can only be contrived in a
laboratory. Thereisno evidence to suggest that this highly unlikely scenario has ever occurred in the real
world. Asshown in the Exponent and Toyota evaluations, with such artificial modifications, similar results can
be obtained in other vehicles.



